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Sports club volunteers lead the way on first aid  
A partnership between the Shire of Broome and St John Ambulance has provided 41 
sporting club volunteers with the skills to provide first aid at sporting venues and in the 
wider community. 
 
Five free first aid courses were offered to local sporting clubs in March as part of the Club 
Development Workshop Series with the aim of increasing the number of qualified first 
aiders at local sporting venues. The series ran previously in June 2018 with 29 volunteers 
becoming qualified.  
 
Shire of Broome Club Development Officer, Mike Doyle, said the support from the sporting 
community and St John was fantastic.  
 
“It was great to see a diverse range of sports represented at the sessions, and particularly 
plenty of young people,” Mr Doyle said. 
 
“Our partnership with St John has ensured our sporting clubs now play a lead role in 
increasing first aid knowledge for our community and to have so many participants 
representing 16 different clubs was a fantastic outcome.” 
 
St John Ambulance North West Regional Training and Services Coordinator, Allan 
Maclean, said they were pleased to partner with the Shire on the initiative.  
 
“St John is dedicated to making first aid a part of everyone’s life and building community 
resilience,” Mr Maclean said. 
 
“The more first aid trained people we have in the community who are able to provide early 
intervention, the safer our community becomes.” 
 
Additionally, 15 people from 10 clubs completed the Sports Medicine Australia Level 1 
Sports Trainer course on 30 March which was also provided free as part of the Club 
Development Workshop Series. 
 
The national accreditation means more clubs can provide qualified trainers at sporting 
events, providing another level of assistance for first aid.  
 
Anyone interested in developing their club should contact Mr Doyle on 9191 3456 or at 
mike.doyle@broome.wa.gov.au. 
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